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	29th SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST                                     JANUARY 8, 2017

	EPISTLE
Eph. 4:7 – 13
	GOSPEL
Matt. 4:12 – 17
	Tone 4

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. BASIL

	29th Sunday after Pentecost Afterfeast of the Theophany. Sunday after the Theophany. Ven. George the Chozebite, Abbot (6th c.). Ven. Domnica of Constantinople (474). St. Emilian the Confessor, Bishop of Cyzicus (9th c.). Ven. Gregory, Wonderworker of the Kiev Caves (Near Caves – 1093). Ven. Gregory the Recluse, of the Kiev Caves (Far Caves – 13th – 14th c.). Hieromartyr Isidore and 72 others at Yuriev (Estonia – 1472). St. Paisius of Uglich (1504). Hieromartyr Carterius of Cæsarea in Cappadocia (304). Martyrs Theophilus the Deacon, and Helladius, in Libya (4th c.). Martyrs Julian and his wife Basilissa (Vasilissa), and with them Marcionilla, her son Celsus, Anthony, Anastasius, 7 children and 20 soldiers, at Antinoë in Egypt (313). Ven. Elias the Hermit, of Egypt (4th c.). Martyr Abo the Perfumer, of Tiflis (Georgia – 790).

	Saturday
	Jan.
	7
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	Sunday
	Jan.
	8
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Adult Study

	Saturday
	Jan. 
	14
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	
	
	
	6:30p
	Parish Council Meeting

	Sunday
	Jan.
	15
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Adult Study

	The Altar Candle is donated by Marilyn Macht in loving memory of grandparents Peter and Eva Petristrin. May Their Memory Be Eternal!

	Coffee Hour Fellowship
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Jan. 8
Markovich

Mitchum

Gleason-Lacko
Vance

Jan. 15
Cacic
Albert
Brasovernu-Tarpy
Dean
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Jan. 8

S. Hardy
M. Lungociu
Mka. G. 

Phelps
N. Kumar

&

D. Jefferson
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch
C. Datch
F. LeFors

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Jan. 15
D. Pierce
M. Ahmadi
V. Bumbak
N. Kumar

&

D. Jefferson
Classes
Date

Church School

Adult Study

(in Fr. Gregory’s Office)

Basics of Orthodoxy

(in Church Library)

Jan. 8

FOLLOWING LITURGY
BEGINS TODAY!!
TBD
Jan. 15
FOLLOWING LITURGY
FOLLOWING LITURGY


	ADULT STUDY RESUMES TODAY! Adult Church School returns TODAY with “David, The King”, a series of Bible Study/Discussions with highlights from the life of David led by Doug Dillon. Arguably the best true-life adventure story of all time, there’s a lot to learn about Christ, God the Father, and life’s trials and triumphs.

	HOUSE BLESSING SIGN-UP: Fr. Gregory will be contacting parishioners to schedule house blessings, but if parishioners have a preference for a specific date and time, they may contact Fr. Gregory at any time. Thank you.

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Kaitlin & Rebekah Barber; Jenifer Calomiris;  Paul Dean;  Margaret & Bill Dove; Julie Flick; Claire & Caroline German; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Karen Nichols; Stacy & baby Nimmer; Nicholas & Maura Moser;  Timothy Parrish;  Mark Phinney;  Alexandra Sedor;  Katie & Elowen Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski; Andrea Ticich; Don & Peter Truitt; and Brian Zabela.
Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s mother Margaret, cousin Andrew and friend, Edward;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen;  John & Suzette Eremin;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, sister in-law, Cecilia, sister, Elaine, grandson, Joshua, sister Love and friend, Gisela, who has been diagnosed with breast cancer;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Will & Janie McNamara, friends of Christina Kalavritinos; Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friend, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate); Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith; Michael Lungociu’s friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s friend, Ghadha Saah; Joan Mitchum’s sister, Judi, and her son Gregory, who is recovering from hip replacement surgery. Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt; Sharon Sielinski’s Mother, Marjorie;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousins, Desi & Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Don Truitt’s parents;  friends of St. Mark, Tanya & James Twyman;  Linda Weir and her mother, Ruby;  and Paula Zabela’s grandson Wyatt, cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!

	CONGRATULATIONS! Congratulations to the Parish Council members as well as the FOCA Officers who were blessed and sworn in today!

	SAVE THE DATE!  FOCA Chili cook-off will be held on Saturday, February 11th! Get out your crock pots and slow cookers. Find that favorite recipe and join FOCA for the best cook-off event ever!  BINGO, too.  Mark your calendars!  

	POST-BAZAAR MEETING: Calling all bazaar food and department chairpersons for a post-bazaar meeting in the library at 11:40 on Sunday, January 15th.  All parishioners are also welcome to attend with comments and/or suggestions. Thank you!

	PIROGHI LUNCHEON: Please plan to stay after liturgy on Sunday, January 29th, for a free-will offering luncheon. All proceeds will go toward expenses for the 2017 food festival and bazaar. Menu - piroghi, green beans Viennese, salad, dessert, and beverages. See you there!

	PETER SIELINSKI sends his warmest wishes for a blessed Nativity season and a Happy New Year! He is thinking of you, missing you, and praying for all his St. Mark family every day!

	NEW BABY! Caroline Adele German was born Thursday, December 22nd. Congratulations to Chris, Claire and Caleb! Please keep the German family in your prayers!

	MEMORY ETERNAL: Nicholas Lungociu, Father of Michael Lungociu, fell asleep in the Lord on Friday, December 23rd. May his Memory be Eternal! Please keep the Lungociu’s in your prayers.

	2017 OFFERING ENVELOPES are now available and can be picked up on the table in the hallway outside of the Church nave!

	2017 LITURGICAL WALL CALENDARS ARE IN! Please pick up a 2017 Liturgical Calendar if you have not done so already. They are available in the hallway outside of the Church nave. Many Thanks to Chris German for providing the calendars for us!

	NOVOGODNY BALL: The 80th Novogodny Ball will be held at the Radisson Hotel in Trevose, PA on Sunday January 15, 2017. The Novogodny Ball is a fundraiser to support St. Tikhon's Summer Youth Camp. For more information see the FOCA bulletin board in the downstairs hallway. The early bird pricing has expired, but you can still make reservations! Regular Pricing Reservations postmarked after 12/20/14 and by 1/10/15 Dinner & Dancing Age 23+: $89.00, Ages 13-22: $79, Age 12 & under: $52 Dancing & Treats Only Age 23+: $48, Ages 13-22: $37, Age 12 & under: $32

	NEW FOCA OFFICERS: Congratulations to the newly elected Officers of our Senior FOCA: President – Marcella Hydock; Vice-President - Paul Dean, Treasurer - Michael Thompson, Secretary - Barbara Freimann and Colonial District Representative - John Ihnat. They will be installed in January. FOCA dues are due for 2017! $40 for Adults and $10 for Students. Please see the Membership Chairperson, George Freimann. New members are always welcome. Don't be shy, be part of the action! Remember our FOCA Motto: Pray, Study, Toil, Always be Temperate! One for all and all for one.

	ICONOGRAPHY COMMITTEE: At the last parish meeting, the parish voted for the Iconography Committee to continue its plan of iconography for Phase III.  Phase III includes the preparation of the cinder block walls on both sides of the church between the two columns and including those columns outside the iconostasis.  The committee is continuing discussion with Dmitri Shkolnik regarding the design. Even though there are some funds left over from Phase I and Phase II, additional funds are required to cover the cost of the Phase III expansion.  Please contact George Freimann or Wayne Tatusko for more information and/or to make a prayerful donation.

	2017 PLEDGING REMINDER:  Happy New Year! All are encouraged to bring their pledge commitments for this year up to date. Good stewardship is an essential expression of our faith and spiritual life. Together, we can continue to support this wonderful church of Saint Mark and ensure that it will be here for all who seek communion with the Lord and His Heavenly Kingdom!  2017 pledge packets and pledge envelopes will be available in the coming weeks. Please stay tuned!

	NATIVITY THANK YOU!  Dear to Christ friends of St. Mark - Please accept my thanks for all your kindnesses and support for our missions and service to others this season. With your help we have been able to offer over $2,300 in grocery gift cards to Stepping Stones, Highland Elementary, parish families, and our Discretionary Fund. We have replenished the food pantry. We have fulfilled Christmas wishes for 27 children at Highland and offered diapers and baby clothes to Shady Grove! This is all good work worthy of our Winter Pascha! May the joy of the season and fruits of the Spirit be with you all and all your families for Christmas! Christ is born! Glorify Him! With love in Christ, Skip

	BIRTHDAYS! We will now be printing the birthdays in the bulletin on a weekly basis. So that we may better honor and celebrate those with birthdays in the upcoming week!

	HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!
8

Alexander Masick

9

Linda Kerrick

Susan Petro

Debbie Sieff

11

Debbi Dillon

Anelia Rotunda

13

Elspeth Berry

Susan Orban

14

Joan Mitchum

MAY GOD GRANT YOU MANY YEARS!

	OCF MISSION OPPORTUNITY FOR VICTOR LUTES: This spring break I have the opportunity to join other college students from all over the United States to serve those in need, educate myself about The Faith, and deepen my relationship with Christ. This year, through Orthodox Christian Fellowship’s Real Break program, I have the privilege to participate in OCF Real Break 2017! I will be traveling to Valea Plopului, a remote village about 70 miles north of Bucharest, Romania. This community takes care of about 400 orphans, handicapped children and children from families with financial hardships. The orphanage is a ministry of the Pro Vita Association, an orthodox, non-profit, non-​governmental organization. Our team will work on maintenance projects at the orphanage as well as interact with the children who live there.  In order for me to participate in this program, I need to raise $2,500 which covers the cost of my transportation, food, lodging, meals, and materials. Any help that you can give to help offset the cost would be greatly appreciated. This is why I am seeking your assistance. Please consider making a donation toward my trip. You can donate by going online to http://www.ocf.net/sponsor/ Under the "Program" section, select "Sponsor a Real Break Student" Next, under “Dedicate my Donation”, in the slot “In the name of”, please enter "Victor Lutes" to ensure that the donation contributes to my trip. Donate directly to me. Donations may be given to me or to Marsha Zellem. Donate to St Mark and put a note specifying that it is for Real Break Romania.  Please keep the RealBreak team and the village of Valea Plopului in your prayers. With much gratitude and love in Christ, Victor Lutes.


